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July 24th 2020
Dear Parents/Carers

The Sacrament of Confirmation is taking place next Saturday 1st August at 1pm in St. Malachy’s Church, Ballymoyer.  
Fr Murphy has informed us that numbers in the Churches will be restricted to the Child and their Parents as well as their sponsor if necessary.  (If a Parent is acting as a sponsor then there is no necessity for anyone else to attend.)  The reason for this is the necessity to accommodate everyone in a safe environment allowing for social distancing.
Confirmation cards need to be completed and these will be available at the Church for you to complete prior to the Ceremony so please arrive punctually.  You need to state your child’s Confirmation name on the card and the name of their Sponsor.  You will also need to confirm your child’s Date of Birth, Date of Baptism and Where Baptised.  Any child who has not been baptised should contact the Parish immediately.  All children who were baptised outside of this Parish need to supply a Baptismal Certificate to the school or to the Parish if you have not already done so.  If you still need to submit these, please do so in the coming weeks.
Should we receive any further information regarding the Ceremony, we will pass it on to you via the school website so I would strongly advise you to visit our website or the Parish website/Facebook Page regularly in the week ahead to ensure that you are up to date with all preparations required for the Ceremony.  
We have just today received a link to a video from Bishop Michael Router, Auxilliary Bishop of Armagh which has been produced by the Catechetics Council of the Irish Bishops Conference and iCatholic. The video is part one a series of videos entitled 'Come Holy Spirit – Preparing for Confirmation'.

We would encourage you to share this with your child.  Episodes 2 and 3 should be available on the diocesan websites in the coming weeks and whilst your child may already have received his/her Sacrament of Confirmation these videos will still be a useful resource to share with them.  The link is:
https://www.icatholic.ie/come-holy-spirit-episode-1/
I am sure that your child is looking forward to receiving this most Holy Sacrament and on behalf of all of the staff, I would like to take this opportunity to send our very best wishes to them on this very Special occasion.  

__________ we trust that you will be truly blessed with the Gifts of the Holy Spirit as you move on to a new chapter in your life.  We have enclosed a couple of mementoes as a reminder of your day and of us in St. Laurence O’Toole’s P.S.  The booklet is a resource we give out every year to the P7 children and you will note the responses to the Anointing of Christ and the Renewal of Baptismal Promises.  We are not sure as how these will be delivered in this very “different” year but it will do no harm to have a look at these parts of the Ceremony so that you will be familiar with them.
Have a good week and we look forward to seeing you next Saturday.

Take care and God Bless

Mrs. Friel
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